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USEFUL NUMBERS 
 
EMERGENCY SERVICES 
 
DOCTORS 
DURRINGTON Avon Valley Practice Surgery  01980 652378  
DURRINGTON Cross Plains Surgery    01980 652221  
UPAVON  Avon Valley Practice Surgery, Fairfield 01980 630221 
 

HOSPITAL 
 

SALISBURY DISTRICT HOSPITAL    01722 336262 
  
POLICE 
 

POLICE  101     
 

OTHERS  
 

ELECTRICITY    105 
ENVIRONMENTAL AGENCY  0800 80 70 60     
FLOOD LINE     0345 988 1188  
GAS      0800 111 999   
PLAINWATCH    01980 674700    
  
DURRINTON LINK 
 

LINK (Durrington & District)   01980 594857  
   
SCHOOLS 
 

DURRINGTON, Avon Valley Secondary School  01980 652467 
FIGHELDEAN, St Michael’s C of E Primary 01980 670268 
NETHERAVON, All Saints’ C of E Primary  01980 670339 
RUSHALL, Rushall C of E Primary   01980 630360    
PEWSEY, Pewsey Vale Secondary School  01672 565000  
 

WILTSHIRE COUNCIL 
 

BIN COLLECTIONS    0300 456 0102  
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/rubbish-collection-day  
 

HOUSEHOLD RECYCLING CENTRES (HRC)  
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/household-recycling-centres  

WHAT CAN YOU DO TO REDUCE CRIME ON SALISBURY PLAIN?  
 

If any crime is taking place call 999 and do not under any circumstances challenge the 

offenders.  
Report suspicious activity to PLAINWATCH (01980 674700) or 
PLAINWATCH@landmarc.mod.uk. The more information received the better, e.g. time, 
place, vehicle registration, description of individuals and vehicles.  
 

Health and Safety reminder for all Military Training Areas and Ranges:  
 

Do not touch or tamper with Military debris.  
Wash your hands before you eat.  
Clean your footwear before you enter your car or home.  

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/household-recycling-centres
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The next  
Newsletter deadline is 

 

FRIDAY 
18th October 2019 

 

Emails are preferred but all 
items for inclusion, whether they 

are handwritten, typed or via   
e-mail, MUST be submitted by 

the deadline date. 
These articles may be handed in 

to any Newsletter Committee     
member.   

 

Please send e-mails to  
enfordnewsletter@gmail.com 

 

Enford Newsletter Committee 
reserves the right to reject or    

omit from publication any  
material that is considered by 

majority of Committee Members 
to be detrimental to any person 

or which is not in the best  
interest of the community as a 

whole.   
All letters and articles must be 
signed, but the Committee will 
withhold the name of the writer 

if this is requested when  
submitted. 

Useful Telephone Numbers/ 
Crime Reduction/ 

 
2 

Next Newsletter Deadline  3 

Team Vicar’s Musings/ 
Military Wives Choir 

4 

Church Services/Parish News 5 

Cancer Research Christmas Fair/ 
Ladies Christmas Supper/

Congratulations 

6 

Remembrance Sunday Curry 
Lunch/Church Christmas Fayre 

7 

Film Club/SPTA news 8 

Gardening Club/Youth Club 9 

Camera Club/Thank You 10 

Swan Craft/Bridge & Whist Group/
Defibrillator 

11  

Hub in the Pub/SchoolReaders Plea 
Parish Council Meeting dates/
Warning 

12 

October Oddities 13 

Hallowe’en Fireworks 14 

Age UK plea/Victim Support/Darts/ 
Fun Football 

15 

Toddler Group/Mobile Library/ 
Netheravon  Library 

16 

Alzheimer’s Carer Support/ 
Residents’ Items 

17 

School open Days/ 
Prospect Kids Sponsored Walk 

18 

Parish Council Minutes 19-20 

Location of Dog Mess Bins 21 

Enford Community Fund/
Advertising  

22 

Advertising (including local MP) 23-29 

Village Hall Diary  30 

Village Committees 31 

October Diary 32 

The next issue out is  
November 2019 with a 
deadline for items of 

18/10/19 but see page 13 
for details of the early 

deadline for the double  
December-January issue. 

Message for 

 Contributors 
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A word from Gale Hunt our Team Vicar: 

 

What do you like about October? Is it the crisper air in the  
mornings? The changing of the colours in nature around us? Perhaps it’s 
the half-term holiday at the end of the month or the enjoyment of Autumn 
walks? One of my favourite books from my childhood has this to say 
about October: 
 
“October was a beautiful month at Green Gables, when the birches in the 
hollow turned as golden as sunshine and the maples behind the orchard 
were royal crimson and the wild cherry trees along the lane put on the 
loveliest shades of dark red and bronzy green, while the fields sunned 
themselves in the aftermaths. Anne reveled in the world of color about 
her.... "I'm so glad I live in a world where there are Octobers. It would be 
terrible if we just skipped from September to November, wouldn't it?" “ 
Lucy Maud Montgomery (1874–1942), Anne of Green Gables, 1908 
 
Often we tend to think about the future and the ‘what ifs’ of life that we 
forget to take notice of the present. The psalmist reminds us to enjoy 
each day ‘This is the day that the LORD has made; let us rejoice and be 
glad in it.’ (Psalm 118: 24) So this October, why not try to spend time  
living in the moment, counting your blessings and enjoying the wonderful 
colours that God provides in nature. 
 
Best wishes 
Gale 

SALISBURY PLAIN MILITARY WIVES CHOIR 
 

 In Concert at St.Michael & All Angels 
Church, Figheldean 

 
Thursday November 14

th
 2019 

7.15 for 7.30 pm 
 

There will be a wide variety of nibbles available with a restaurant layout. 
Please bring your own favourite tipple, glasses and plenty of banter! 

 

For catering and layout purposes, please reserve your seat (s) as soon 
as possible with Trevor on: 

01980 670153 or trevorwoodbridge_5@outlook.com 
 

Suggested donation on the door on the night: 
Adults £10 / Under 15’s £4.00 

With an half hour interval there will, of course, be the inevitable raffle!  
ALL PROCEEDS TO ST. MICHAEL & ALL ANGELS CHURCH FABRIC FUND 

mailto:trevorwoodbridge_5@outlook.com
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH, ENFORD  
Services 

PARISH NEWS  
 

On 13
th

 October 2019 Bishop Andrew is preaching at the Netheravon Team 
Service – would be great to see many there.  
 
Please note that due to Remembrance Services in November there will not be a 
Holy Communion on the 3

rd
 of November, but a Team Service in Durrington  

instead.  
 
10

th
 November 2019 at 9am is our special Remembrance Service at the 

Lychgate.  Do come if you are able – this is always a rather special and well at-
tended occasion.   
 
We are looking forward to welcoming stallholders, shoppers, browsers and tea 
drinkers at our fourth annual Christmas Fayre on 30

th
 November 2019 from 

1pm till 4pm – save the date!  
 
Enford church has wonderful open spaces and is an ideal place to host club 
events, meetings, and parties - please contact enfordpcc@yahoo.com if you 
would like to discuss a possible booking. Kitchenette and WC facilities provided.  

More information, help, details of Services in the 7 Avon Valley churches 
and Minutes of PCC meetings can be found on the website at 

www.avonriverteam.org.uk  

October November 

6th Holy Communion, 9.30am   

13th Team Service in Netheravon, 10.30am 

20th Breakfast Church, 9.30am   

27th Evensong, 6.00pm 

3rd Team Service in Durrington, 10:30am 

10th REMEMBRANCE SERVICE – 
Outdoor service at the Lychgate 9am 

17th Breakfast Church, 9:30am 

24th Evensong, 6.00pm 

Don’t Forget! 
 

 The Church is open daily from 9.30am to 4.30pm. 
      For any variation on this please call 670738  

the night before. 

mailto:enfordpcc@yahoo.com
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  Stonehenge & Pewsey Vale 

 
 

                   Our 21st Christmas Fair 
 

Bouverie Hall, Pewsey  SN9 5QE 
 

Saturday 9th November 2019 
 

10 am – 3 pm 
 

Free Entrance 
But all donations gratefully received 

 

Enjoy the shopping experience, have some fun  
and help to beat Cancer at the same time 

 

Sponsored by: 
 

MANNINGFORD CROFT 
MACLAINE 

 

Congratulations to Clare and Ted on their recent 

wedding.  Clare is the eldest daughter of  

Geraldine and Mark Symonds. 
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In Aid of Army  

Benevolent Fund  
 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 
 SUNDAY 10th NOVEMBER 2019  

12.00 MIDDAY  
 

 The Annual Curry Lunch is again being held in 
ENFORD VILLAGE HALL 

NB An alternative main course and/or vegetarian option can 
be arranged instead of Curry 

 

 For tickets please contact: 
Tel: 01980 671307 or 01980 670501 

Email: enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com  
or rhinob@tiscali.co.uk 

 

 Cheques to be made out to ABF The Soldiers’ Charity 
 

 Book early to avoid disappointment as numbers are limited!  
Tickets £25 per person and includes a Glass of Wine on arrival 

 

 Catering provided by Emma Harrison 
 

Bar available 
 

 Please let us know any dietary requirements and / or 
if an alternative main course is required 

 

 Cancellations please by Friday 1st November when numbers will be 
confirmed to the Caterer 

Enford Church Christmas Fayre 
Saturday November 30th 
1-4.30pm in the Church 

Christmas Gifts, Raffle, Bottle Stall, Santa’s Grotto 
Hot Dogs, Soup, 

Teas, Cakes and much more. 
Come along and bring your family and friends. 
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  Tuesday October 22nd  
 

   “The White Crow” 
A young man of just 22, dressed in a black beret and a dark 
narrow suit, is on an airplane flying from St Petersburg to  
Paris. It is 1961 and Rudolf Nureyev (Oleg Ivenko), not yet the  
imperious figure of legend, is a member of the world-renowned 
Kirov Ballet Company, travelling for the first time outside the 
Soviet Union.  Parisian life delights Nureyev and the young 
dancer is eager to consume all the culture, art and music the 
dazzling city has to offer. But the KGB officers who watch his 
every move become increasingly suspicious of his behaviour 
and his friendship with the young Parisienne Clara Saint  
(Adèle Exarchopoulos).  When they finally confront Nureyev 
with a shocking demand, he is forced to make a heart-breaking 
decision, one that may change the course of his life forever 
and put his family and friends in terrible danger.   
From Nureyev’s poverty-stricken childhood in the Soviet city of 
Ufa, to his blossoming as a student dancer in Leningrad, to his 

arrival at the epicentre of western culture in Paris in the early 1960s and a nail-biting stand-
off at the Le Bourget airport, The White Crow is the true story of an incredible journey by a 
unique artist who transformed the world of ballet forever.  From the official website  

 

Doors open at 7.00pm with the bar open until 7.30pm when the film 
starts.   

Tickets £5    
Please book in advance if possible to help with the administration!  

Drinks available from the Bar 
 

Next Date for the Autumn season Tuesday 26th November 
NB Film Club is generally held on the 4th Tuesday of the month.   Possible future 

titles : “Downton Abbey” (of course!), “Vita & Virginia”, “Tolkien”, “All is True”, 
“Apollo11”,  

“First Man”, “Vice”, “Mary Queen of Scots”, “Official Secrets”, “Cats”, “All at Sea”, 
 “Angel Has Fallen”, “42nd Street”, “Ready or Not”, “Red Joan” 

We always need your help in choosing films – please let us know of any films 
friends have recommended!  Would love to hear your suggestions. 

 
Lifts can be arranged for anyone who would like to come – so do let 

us know if you would like to be collected and taken home.  
 

If you wish to join the Mailing List, would like to book Tickets, or 
need a lift please contact 01980 670501 or 

email enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com   

ENFORD VILLAGE HALL FILM CLUB 

SPTA NEWS 
 

For Salisbury Plain Training Area News, giving times of live firing, current and  
upcoming exercises go to 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter
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Thursday 10th October 2019   7.00 pm 

Ray Broughton – Flowering Shrubs and Fuchsias 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The talk concentrates on the range of plants available and some basic 
cultural requirements for the plants. It will also provide information on 

how to maintain the soil, pruning of shrubs and pest and disease  
control. 

Do come and join us.  All are very welcome.   
 

Lifts can be arranged, please ask.  
 

Cost £4.00 
 

Plants for sale/coffee/tea/raffle. 
 
 

As always meetings are at Enford Village Hall, SN9 6DD.  
 

Time 6:45 pm for 7.15 pm 
 

 

Further details from Fanny Middleton, 01980 671645, 
email: fannysurtees@btinternet.com  

Enford & Avon Valley Youth Club 

Join us every Friday 6pm-8pm Phoenix Hall Netheravon 

mailto:fannysurtees@btinternet.com
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 Enford Camera Club 

Thursday 3rd October 2019 8.00pm to 9.30pm 
 

at Enford Village Hall, SN9 6DD 
 

Tickets £3 including free refreshments. 
 

To reserve a seat, please  
e-mail enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com 

 

The next meeting of Enford Camera Club will be at 8.00pm on Thursday 
3rd October at Enford Village Hall. This evening’s meeting will include the  

Annual General Meeting and also finalising the 2020 calendar.  The show and 
tell theme this month will be ‘Autumn Colours’  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photo: Red Devils at SwanFest 2019 by Jane Young   
 

The camera club charge only £3 per evening. You don’t have to join the club, 
just turn up for the night.  

 
 

Contact enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com for more information.  
 

 

JOSIE YOUNG 

Following the very sad passing of our beloved mother, nan, sister and friend 
on August 10th 2019, the family would like to thank all the very kind people 
who have sent so many messages of condolence.  Your love and support at 
this very difficult time continue to give us great comfort.  We would like you 
all to accept this as a final thank you. 

The Young Family 

  

mailto:enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com
mailto:enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com
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Do you enjoy making and creating? 
 

If you enjoy hobbycraft, be it with wool, fabric, beads, felt, paper etc.         
then please come and join us at The Swan on Tuesday mornings  

10.00am - 12.00noon 
 

Any craft medium you may be interested in will be very welcome. 
Feel free to bring along any samples of your creations to show and  

share (or just yourself). 
 

Anybody who may be slightly interested is more than welcome! 
 

For more information contact Jacki Brightman—01980 671598 
 

 

 

ENFORD DEFIBRILLATOR 
 The  defibrillator is in a yellow box on the wall of 

 
Hill House, 9 Longstreet, SN9 6DD                Grid Ref  SU142515. 

  
It is located in the centre of Enford 25m north of The Swan next to the 

parish notice boards. 
  

If you think you need to use the defibrillator call 999.  
The Emergency Service will give you the code to get into the cabinet.  

YOU CAN READ MORE ABOUT IT AT WWW.ENFORDNEWSLETTER.ORG WHERE YOU 

WILL ALSO FIND A LINK TO A SHORT VIDEO SHOWING YOU HOW TO USE IT. 

CONTRACT BRIDGE/WHIST GROUP         
THE PHOENIX HALL, NETHERAVON 

EVERY MONDAY AFTERNOON 2-4pm  
£2 PER SESSION. TEA/COFFEE INCLUDED.              

NO JOINNG FEE. CAKES ACCEPTED! 
 

WE’RE HERE FOR BEGINNERS TOO.  TUITION BOOKS FOR SALE @£2.50. 
 

EXPERIENCED PLAYERS WELCOME TO HELP TEACH BRIDGE TO BEGINNERS.                                         
THIS IS A FUN GROUP WHO PLAY FOR ENJOYMENT. 

 

EXPERIENCED PLAYERS ARE ALSO WELCOME TO BRING A 4SOME (AND A TABLE) IF YOU  
HAVE FRIENDS WHO PLAY REGULARLY. 

Organiser: Alan Wood TEL: 01980 671265  

http://WWW.ENFORDNEWSLETTER.ORG
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Dates for Enford Parish Council Meetings in 2019. 
 
Meetings are held in the VILLAGE HALL and start at 7.30pm unless otherwise stated. 
 

DATE:     MEETING: 
 

Tuesday   8th October Parish Council 
Tuesday  12th November Parish Council 
Wednesday 27th November AGM – open meeting 
Tuesday  3rd December Precept Meeting only 
Tuesday  10th December Parish Council  

MORE VOLUNTEERS  
NEEDED IN WILTSHIRE 

TO LISTEN TO CHILDREN READ 
IN PRIMARY SCHOOLS 

 

Can you spare an hour or two 
a week to listen to children 
read in a primary school?  
The reading charity 
Schoolreaders is looking for 
volunteers to carry out this 
important role. 
 

Our volunteers find the 
scheme incredibly rewarding, 
knowing that a few hours 
helping a child learn to read 
each week can have such a 
great impact on their life 
chances.  
 

Please visit the website 

www.schoolreaders.org  to 
join or call 01234 924111 for 

further information. 

Please Be Aware—Safety First 
 

On Friday 20th September at 1pm, we had an alarming incident with a delivery man from 
DHL and we thought that we ought to warn your readers about the possibility of such 
alarming events.  
The DHL delivery man was in an enormous hurry and could not cope with the lack of  
alacrity with which I answered his knock, saying: “I don’t ring doorbells!”  
He adopted an aggressive posture, put his foot in my doorway and tried to force his way 
into our house, so we rang our alarm line which summoned the police.  At this point the 
DHL delivery man left his parcel (which was genuine) and ran away. 
The police confirmed that we had done the right thing in taking no chances with anyone 
trying to force their way into their homes.  
We are all urged to treat callers with suspicion and in this case we were right to do so.  
Alexander Héroys 

 

http://www.schoolreaders.org
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October Oddities 
Hallowe’en is the tradition most often celebrated in Britain in October and 
“Trick or Treat” now seems to follow the US slant rather than as many of us 
may have done as a child.  However, October sees other traditions and  
customs being celebrated too. 
 
2nd – The story goes that on this day in 1571, as Mathew Wall’s 
coffin was being carried along Fleece Lane, Braughing Herts, 
towards St Mary the Virgin church, one of the pall bearers 
slipped on wet leaves.  Mathew’s coffin broke open as it fell and 
Mathew awoke from what was thought to be a coma or similar.  
He was married the next year and lived for a further 24 years.  
In his will he left provision for Fleece Lane to be swept each 
year on “Old Man’s Day” and the funeral bell, followed by a 
wedding peal, to be rung at the church.  The debt of £1 has to 
be paid by the current owners of Mathew’s farmhouse and is a condition of the 
Deeds. 

 
8th – Waltham Abbey (Essex) celebrates King Harold, last 
King of England, who was infamously succeeded by the Nor-
man William the Conqueror in 1066.  Harold was lord of the 
manor at Waltham and his wife took him back there for buri-
al.  
 
 

19th and 20th – see the Cambridge Tiddlywinks  
championships.  Tiddlywinks was a Victorian parlour game 
and sets can still be bought but the appeal is not as great 
as it was.  However, this is a serious tournament and to 
enter you need to be available all weekend and have a 
working grasp of the rules!  Terminology includes 
“winks” (the counters) and “squidgers” (the disc that flips 
the winks).  

 
21st - Trafalgar Day commemorates the victory of the Royal  
Navy, commanded by Horatio Nelson, over the combined French 
and Spanish fleets, although the victory was marred by the 
death of Nelson from a gunshot wound. His last words have been 
separately reported as "Thank God I have done my duty." and 
"God and my country".  
Although generally known as “Admiral” his official rank was  
“Vice-Admiral of the White”. 

Contributors 
To ensure delivery in time for  
1st December, the deadline for the 
December-January double issue 
will fall early on 15th November.   
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FUN FOOTBALL SESSIONS (Age 5yrs to 11yrs) 
 

EVERY SATURDAY MORNING  
(during school term time) 

  

AT ENFORD VILLAGE HALL   
 

10 until 11 am     £2.50 a session 
 

For the dates for the next coaching sessions or further  
information please contact Steve Todd on 01980 670934  

 

Any child who wants to take part should be aged between 5 and 11     
years old and they should bring their own shin pads, suitable footwear  

and a drink. 
 

FA Level 1 and 2 Coaches, CRB checked  

 

      

 

 

 Do you have some time to spare to support local 
older people?   

 
Information about all our roles can be found: 

 on our website www.ageukwiltshire.org.uk or  

 by calling our office on  01380 727767  

 or emailing us at volunteering@ageukwiltshire.org.uk  
 

Whatever your reason for volunteering, we’d be delighted to hear from you.   

COME AND JOIN US 
  FOR  AN EVENING OF 

DARTS 
 

Every Wednesday 8.30pm  
at The Swan 

Hope to see you there! 

  

http://www.ageukwiltshire.org.uk
mailto:volunteering@ageukwiltshire.org.uk
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Little Phoenix Toddlers  

 

We meet during term time  

every Monday morning  

(excluding Bank Holidays) at  

Phoenix Hall Netheravon 9am to 11:30am  

£1.50 per family  

Parents, babies and toddlers all welcome 

Contact Alice at awootton1@hotmail.co.uk 

Netheravon Library   

 

Netheravon Library (on High Street) is open on  
Mondays 1pm to 7pm and  
Thursdays 1pm to 5pm.   

 

There is a good selection of children’s and adults’ fiction and non-fiction 
books. 

  DVDs and audio books can be hired and there is a computer for public use.   
 

Come and discover the delights of your local library.  
  

 

 

Mobile Library Service  
 

 
The mobile library visits  

Enford, Water Lane every four weeks on a Friday 3.45 – 4.10pm.  
 

For adults, there is a large range of information, books and novels, ranging from the latest 
thriller to best-selling autobiographies, cookery and gardening.  There is also a wide  
selection of large print and talking books. 

If you are a parent with young children, you will find a great range of picture books and 
story CDs for them to enjoy; there are information books and plenty of exciting reading for 
older children as well. 

There is access to the whole county stock through the Wiltshire Libraries online  
catalogue.  Books, audio books and DVDs can be requested on the mobile or online and 
collected by customers from the mobile library.  All children’s stock can be requested free 
of charge with a small fee for adult requests.  You can also use your membership card at 
any Wiltshire library and return books to the mobile library. 

 It is free to join and there are no fines for overdue books on the mobile library. 
 It's easy to join, just bring along proof of your name and address and the friendly 

Mobile Manager will sign you up straight away – they are always happy to help.  
 The mobile has full accessibility and is fitted with a customer lift. 

 Future stop dates:- 
October 25, November 22, December 20 

More information about the mobile library service is available online at  
http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/MobileLibrary/ 

mailto:awootton1@hotmail.co.uk
http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/MobileLibrary/
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Alzheimer’s Society’s carer support group  
in Tidworth 

A group offering carers a space to talk about their experiences of 

caring for someone with dementia; this is an opportunity to share 

information, hear about coping strategies as well as to give and 

receive advice and support with other carers. 

 

The group meets on the second Wednesday of the month at: 

The Castle Practice Surgery on Drummer Lane, Tidworth.  

The next meetings will take place on: 

Wednesday 9 October,  

Wednesday 13 November  

Wednesday 11 December 2019  

between 10.30am-12.00noon.   

Places do not need to be booked in advance. Carers can turn up on the day.  

For more information about the group please  

contact Sarah Thomson at Alzheimer’s Society on 01249 443469. 

From Doreen Faye: Poem I wrote for Archie the Royal baby, for his christening, 
which can be published as I’ve written it for several children, just changing the name. I 
have received another photograph of the christening but I wasn’t a “secret godmother”! 
 

Archie 
Today a day you won’t remember 
Surrounded by those who love you 
To make you a member of God’s family 
And watch over you in all you do. 
 

A candle lit to guide you along life’s way 
A glow in the darkness when you need a light 
Until you venture on your own 
 

Guided by your godparents, never far from sight. 
The promises they have made today 
Are made by them to God above 
Promising to keep you safe 
And give you lots of love. 
 

No matter what zigzag path you take 
No matter what battles lost of won 
Remember as you grow up and stride life’s way 
You’ll always be: Megan and Harry’s son. 

I would like to report that I completed the Southampton Memory Walk on  
Sunday 8th September along with my 2 dogs Joe and Dylan.  

Thanks to all my supporters in Enford and Netheravon who helped me to 
raise a total of £406.88 in support of Alzheimer’s Society.  

Alan Day 
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The Kids Starlight Walk open to the whole family  
Sunday 9 February 2020 4pm, 

Book now to take advantage of the early bird rate of just £8 per child.  
Take part in a sponsored 5km circular walk through Swindon,  

finishing at the town gardens, which will be decorated with illuminated surprises. All  
walkers will receive a completion medal and be treated to hot chocolate and cake. 

 Open to children of all ages One adult can accompany up to four children. 
 Tickets will increase to £12  Accompanying adults are priced at £5 each.  

Minimum suggested sponsorship is £50 per child. 
For more information about the event or to book your place visit  

www.prospect-hospice.net/kidsstarlightwalk or call 01793 816161. 

http://www.prospect-hospice.net/kidsstarlightwalk%20or%20call%2001793%20816161
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 ENFORD PARISH COUNCIL (For future meetings see p12) 
 

Abridged Draft Minutes of the meeting of 10
th

 September 2019 
 

19/094 Public Questions 
Mike Germany attended the meeting to raise three points.  Firstly to thank the Parish Council 
for the fact that a road sweeper had been through Fifield at 8 o’clock in the morning and all 
the residents were very appreciative of the difference this has made.   Secondly to enquire 
about the moving of the dog mess bin from one end of the Coombe Lane footpath to the  
centre of Fifield which had been agreed at the last meeting.  The Clerk reported that the  
Contractor had been chased twice and that morning had been copied in on an emailed  
instruction for this to be done.  Hopefully this will happen in the next week.  His third point 
was regarding the installation of the new salt/grit bin at the top of Fifield Lane.  Since  
meeting the Contractor for this on site in March, the Clerk reported that she had been chasing 
this monthly.  As previously explained, the Contractor has to have the approval of the  
Highways dept at Wiltshire Council before he can do this.  He is chasing Highways for their 
permission and is confident that he will get the go ahead before the salt/grit would be needed. 
19/101 Matters Arising 
Land Asset Transfer – Cllr Roberts described the offer from Wiltshire Council of four pieces 
of land to the Parish.  Firstly, an extension to the Playpark area which is to be on a 125 year 
lease.  Secondly, three very small pieces/slivers of land on the A345 as freehold.  One, two 
small areas of land on the western side of the crossroads of Enford Hill and the A345 and the 
third, further south on the western side.  If accepted, the Parish Council would be responsible 
for the upkeep of all pieces of land which add no value or asset to the parish.  For example, 
the A345 piece to the south would require the northbound lane to be closed for any tree  
cutting/maintenance – the preparatory administration and cost of this would be down to the 
Parish Council.  It was thought the four pieces of land (one leasehold, three freehold) in total 
were being offered as a package to Enford.  In turning down the package, the parish might 
lose the extra land to extend the Playpark.  Cllr Cliffe-Roberts pointed out that with the  
Playpark extension area (125 year lease from WC) the lease could be broken at any time 
which could mean that after a large financial investment in new equipment, it could all be 
threatened with removal if WC decided they wanted the land back.  It was also noted that the 
Playpark is not heavily used as there are not that many children in the village.  It was agreed 
that the planned ‘area’ for Allotments could be lost as only one person had come forward and 
on visiting the site, they were not inclined to proceed.   As a Surveyor, Cllr Cliffe-Roberts 
offered to discuss the matter with WC’s Estates Manager, Jenny Rowe.  If there was no 
movement from her on the ‘package’ then the possibility of turning down the offer was  
discussed.  W Cllr Blair-Pilling offered to attend a meeting if it came to this to help with both 
sides of the situation. 
New Noticeboards – The Clerk had researched some 6 or 7 suppliers and provided all Cllrs 
with a document listing 3 of them and the potential boards required.  In total there are three 
noticeboards in the parish, one on the wall of ‘Mallards’ in Coombe, one of the Red Lion in 
East Chisenbury and the main/central board at the bottom of Enford Hill.  All three are in 
need of replacement.  After a discussion on the size and look of the boards, it was decided 
that the central board should be made of Oak, self-standing, have the parish name engraved 
across the top and be located by the bus stop at the bottom of Enford Hill.  A second, similar 
but slightly smaller board would be purchased to replace the one in Coombe.  Cllr Cliffe-
Roberts asked if these would need planning permission.  Cllrs Hiskett and Roberts will check 
with WC regarding planning permission and look at the detail of required space, size etc.   
The Council agreed that circa £2,000 would be spent, this was proposed by Cllr Hiskett and 
seconded by Cllr Waight with all other Cllrs being in agreement. 
Granting of a loan to the PHMC – This loan would be to cover the cost of the demolition of 
the Parish Hall.   It would be open ended and interest free and in the region of £6,500 incl 
VAT.  Cllr Holdway proposed and Cllr Young seconded with all other Cllrs in agreement. 
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19/102 Finance 
The clerk reported that July started with a balance of £16,553.22 with outgoings of £1,436.50 
leaving a carried forward balance of £15,116.72 to August.  The outgoings in August were 
£1,132.58 leaving a balance of £13,984.14 to start September.  On 21st of September the 
Council should receive the second tranche of the 19/20 Precept in the sum of £8,045.00.00.   
19/104 New Playpark  
Cllr Young and the Clerk had met with a representative of SutcliffePlay in July to look at the 
possibilities of upgrading the Playpark equipment in the area as it stands.  The Clerk had  
distributed the proposal / quotation from them to all Cllrs and this had come to a total of 
£36,500.  Not all the equipment would be upgraded as per the quotation but possibly some 
items, as and when required.  See 19/101.iv.  It was agreed that this would be discussed  
further, particularly in light of the fact that fewer children were using the Playpark.  Further 
funding would be required and this will be an ongoing effort within the Parish Council. 
19/105 The Parish Hall 
Cllr Cliffe-Roberts stated that Consent for Demolition had been received with conditions  
including a 3 year ‘window’ to commence demolition, and 10 weeks from completion of 
demolition to apply for the Parking/Garden Planning Permission.  Cllr D’Arcy-Irvine asked 
how long the demolition process would last – it was thought about a week, but there is no 
fixed time limit – the contractors’ working hours are limited by a condition in the planning 
consent.   A Section 81 Notice (Building Regulations) has also been received and the PHMC 
are required to obtain an Asbestos Survey (to be sent to Wiltshire Council and the demolition 
Contractor). Cllr Hiskett suggested the wood might be used for the village bonfire but it was 
thought the Contractor would most likely wish to remove all the debris and that it may well 
have been treated in the past and not be fit for burning. 
19/106 Roads and Highways  
Cllr Roberts read out the report sent in by Cllr Coulthard regarding a possible 20mph 
speed limit through Longstreet.  He had raised the matter at the last CATG meeting and 
was informed that firstly a survey would need to be done which would cost a minimum 
of £650.00 if support was gained from the committee, if not the full cost of circa £2,000.  
If support was given there would be further costs for signage which could be as much as 
the survey itself and it is unlikely that we would get a full grant for the process.  It was 
suggested that EPC might conduct its own research initially to see if it was viable to pay 
the fully contracted research costs.  If traffic appears to be generally lower than 30mph 
then it is unlikely that WC would grant a 20mph limit as speed would be considered as 
controlled.   The CATG traffic surveyor, Gareth Rogers, will drive through the village 
himself to gain an informal opinion, an official review would be c£600 and  
Cllr Coulthard will follow this up at the next meeting.  One option suggested was to  
purchase ready-made friendly signs/stickers requesting drivers check their speed, it was 
proposed by Cllr Cliffe-Roberts and seconded by Cllr Hiskett 
19/107 Public Rights of Way (PRoWs) 
Cllr Hiskett reported on the ‘Paths for All’ progress.  There was to be an open meeting at 
7pm the following evening (11th September) in the Phoenix Hall at Netheravon, which 
would include Fittleton, Haxton, Enford etc to be known as the ‘Avon Valley Group’.  
This will be looking at various initiatives, possibly tying up with Netheravon School to 
identify circular walks in the area.  This might then give rise to tri-fold leaflets to be 
available in local shops and pubs.  There might also be a ‘Treasure Hunt’, the main focus 
is to get all age groups involved.  The success of this would then require a ‘Maintenance 
Team’, again taken from all the villages, to take on the responsibility of keeping the 
paths in good order. 
19/110 Date of Next Meeting  
Tuesday 8th October 2019 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall 
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 ENFORD VILLAGE – DOG MESS BINS 

Please clean up after your dog and use these bins provided.   

Thank you. 

       This image represents the bins available for bagged dog mess in the     
 village.               

This image represents the footpath from Coombe Lane to Fifield.  The 
bin has been relocated. 

The bins have been paid for by the Parish Council who also pay for their 
regular emptying.  This is to try keep the kerbs, walks and paths etc. 
around the village as clean and pleasant as possible for everyone to  
enjoy.   

This map is for representational purposes only and not to scale. 
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The Enford Community Fund  
Funding is available to help projects/events in the Parish of Enford (which includes  
East and West Chisenbury, Coombe, Fiffield and Littlecott). 
 

Applications for awards must be made to the treasurer, Amanda Farrow, by email or  
letter, no later than the first day of the award month (March and September). 
amanda.farrow@chisenbury.co.uk or 537 East Chisenbury. 
 

The following guidelines will be followed in allocating funds: 
1. Awards will be considered every 6 months in March and September. 
2. Awards will be made for individual projects and are not designed to allow  

awardees to become reliant on the award on an annual/regular basis. 
3. Awards will be made to causes that benefit the community and not specific  

individuals. 
4. No awards will exceed £1,000. 
5. For any award to be made, there must be agreement by at least 75% of the  

Committee. 

Jonathan Green Antiques 
 

We Buy & Sell             Repair & Restoration                    
Silver                                   Silver 
Jewellery                                Jewellery 
Gold Coins                             Hand Engraving 
Anything interesting             Machine Engraving 
Home Visits no obligation    Remodelling of Jewellery    
                                          

You can find us at the rear of the ground floor. 
The Antiques Market                        
37 Catherine Street 

Salisbury 
SP1 2DH 

01722 332635 
Email: jg@jonathangreenantiques.co.uk 

mailto:jg@jonathangreenantiques.co.uk
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WILTSHIRE WILLOW: 
LOGS AND FIREWOOD FOR SALE 

Seasoned and split logs, kindling and firewood 
Ideal for wood-burning stoves and open fires 

*Trailer loads for £85.00  *Weekend bags for £20.00 
Kindling on request. 

To order your free delivery, please call Martin on 07788 429772 
DELIVER FREE WITHIN 5 MILE RADIUS OF ENFORD 

 

Servicing, MoT tests and Repairs for 
Classic Cars as well as Modern  

 
Telephone: 01980 670348 
 
www.themotorgarage.co.uk 
enquiries@themotorgarage.co.uk 
 
Netheravon, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP4 9RH 

Ring Donna  

on 

07711 579403 

M NASH & P WILKINS 
 

ALL LANDSCAPING WORK  
UNDERTAKEN 

*FENCING* 
*PATIOS*PATHS*PONDS* 

*BRICKWORK* 
*HEDGECUTTING* 

*GARDEN CLEARANCE* 
*GRASSCUTTING* 

 

Tel:  MIKE 01980 635324 
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18 The Bluestone Centre, Sunrise Way, Solstice Park, Amesbury, Wiltshire,  

SP4 7YR 
T: 01980 258472     E: equidae-equineservices@outlook.com 

 

 

We sell a variety of 

Equine Feed, Supplements and Health Care Products 

Field and Stable Accessories 

High Viz items 

 Equine and Small Animal Bedding 

Poultry Feed, Oyster Shell and Grit 

Dog and Cat Feed 

Small Animal Feed 

If you require something not in stock, let us know and we will try 

to get it for you. 

 

Also Available 

Rug Wash and Reproofing Service 

Horse Trailer Hire 

Delivery can be arranged for larger orders 

 

Opening Times  

Monday and Tuesday 5.00pm – 7.00pm 

Wednesday 1.30pm – 7.00pm 

Thursday and Friday 8.30am – 6.00pm 

Saturday 9.00am – 5.30pm 

Sunday 10.00am – 2.00pm 
 

A SELECTION OF BRANDS AVAILABLE 

NAF - PURE FEEDS – BAILEYS – DENGI – SPILLERS - DODSON & HORRELL - AL-

LEN & PAGE  THUNDERBROOK – SARACEN - TOP SPEC – MOLLICHAFF – 

CHUDLEYS – SKINNERS -   PEGASUS – MENDIP - NATURAL FLAKE - NEDZ BED 

– EASIBED – AUBICHICK - BLISS – PILLOW WAD 

mailto:equidae-equineservices@outlook.com
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Prix Fixe  
 

Our fab Prix Fixe menu is still available Wednesday—Friday lunch times &  
Wednesday, Thursday evenings! 

2 courses for £20 
3 courses for £25 

We also offer sensible ’lunchtime sized’ glasses of paired wines for each course 
 

We would love to remind everyone that the pub is now open Wednesday – Sunday 
 

01980 671124 
 

ENGLISH COUNTRY GARDENS 
Garden & lawn maintenance, hedge and tree work, fences, driveways & weed control 

Garden waste removed. 

Qualified, fully insured and licensed, 23 years experience 
 

WE SUPPLY 
Mushroom compost, manure, Pro Grow, woodchips, gravel, stone & scalpings 

Loads of logs by size: £80, £140, £180 

                All seasoned & dry native species. 

      Can stack 

                     Bags of kindling: £4.50 or 5 bags for £20 
 

Call or text Nick on 07835299247 

Free Delivery 
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Carpentry & Joinery 
Building Works & Maintenance 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 
 

Please Call 
01980 630545 

Or 
07759 586162 

 

MODERN & TRADITIONALLY 
DESIGNED MEMORIALS 

 M J SLY 
Monumental Stonemason 

  
New Memorials, Additional Inscriptions 

Restorations, Free Home Visits 
Free Brochure 

Marlborough (01672) 516797 
Email:  martin@mjsly.co.uk 
Website:  www.mjsly.co.uk 

 Workshop & Showroom at Pelham Court, 
London Road, 

Marlborough, Wiltshire 

 

“PAMCAKES” 
 

Bespoke Cakes for your special 
occasions (any age group).  

Traditional and 3D, cupcakes and 
some Wedding Cakes.  See my FB 
page “pamcakes of netheravon”  

for more details & website 
pamcakesofnetheravon.co.uk 

     pamcakes@writeme.com or call 
07919656141  

  

Oil Boiler Servicing  
Commissioning & Repairs 

 

Call Graham C Brown & Son 
01980 622737      

 
Fully Qualified                    Fully Insured  
 
 

Experienced Technician 
 

SEAN DEVINE  
PAINTER & DECORATOR  

Free estimates.   

Fully insured. 
For local professional service call: 

07870 454884  or 01980 630864  
email: sean.devine2@outlook.com 

 

Kate Robinson Flowers 
Award winning wedding and 

event florist.  

Stylish and elegant arrangements 

for venues, church and bridal party  

Call Kate on 07906 580361 

Or go to:  

www.katerobinsonflowers.co.uk 

mailto:benford08@btinternet.com
http://www.katerobinsonflowers.co.uk/
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Tel: 01980 655552 
Fax: 01980 
652351 
 

PETS, PANELS, AGGREGRATE 
 

BUILDING,GARDENING & DIY  

Bits & Pieces (Durrington Ltd) 

 

Proprietors: P & M Conn 
 

37 – 39 Bulford 
Road, Durrington 
Wiltshire SP4 8DL 
 

S.O. CHIMNEY  

SWEEPING 
 

 Camera Surveys 
 Birds Nests Removed 
 Fully Insured 
 NCSSA Registered 
 Friendly Local Service 
 Cowls Fitted 
 

Call Sean on 07881 206536 
seanoades@hotmail.com 

TIM BUCKLAND 

BOILER MAINTENANCE 
  

FOR SERVICE AND BREAKDOWNS 
 

Friendly and efficient service 
Wide stock of boiler spares in stock 

  
VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES 

  
Also AGAs and RAYBURNs serviced 

  
Tel:   01980 551386  

CHIMNEY SWEEPING & SURVEYS 
POTS&COWLS FITTED 

FLUE LINER INSTALLATIONS 
BURNER INSTALLATION 

FOR RATES &APPOINTMENTS 
CALL PETE ON 07432 899715 

01672 811650 
www.southernchimneyservices.co.uk 
southernchimneyservices@gmail.com 

Advertise here for only 
 

£22 per 1/8 page  £48 per 1/3 page  

£60 per 1/2 page  and £100 per full page   
for 10 issues 

Call Jeni Scott-Dalgleish on 01980-670210 or 07779 
986920  

Valleywide Taxis of Pewsey  
now has a lady driver in  

West Chisenbury 
 8 seater and wheelchair  

accessible vehicles available 
 *FREEPHONE*  0800 170 

7575 to book  
Advance bookings can also be 
made via our Facebook Page 
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Day Activity Time Contact 

Mon 
Yoga Beginners  
Yoga Intermediate 

6.00pm – 7.15 pm 
7.30pm—9.00pm 

 

Emma Petitt 01980 670510 
yoga@emmapetitt.co.uk  

Tues 
Enford Film Club 
 

4th Tuesday in the 
month  

Doors open  
7.00 pm 

Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 01980 670501  

Wed Short Mat Bowls 
7.30 pm – 10.00pm 
October to March 

David Spencer 01980 670526 
spencersgb@yahoo.co.uk 

Thu Pilates 8.45 am – 9.45am 
Nicci Caswell 01980 625245 
nicci@thecaswells.uk 

Thu Camera Club 
8.00 pm – 9.00 pm 
1st  Thursday in the 

month 

Martin Webb 01980 670537 
webb14@btinternet.com 

Thu Gardening Club 
7.00pm – 9.00 pm 
2nd  Thursday in 

the month 

Fanny Middleton 01980 671645 
fannysurtees@btinternet.com  

Fri Yoga  6.30 pm - 8.30 pm  
Andi Baburske   
Mob 07935 072893 
email jackiebrown_2@gmx.de  

Sat 
Children’s Football 
Coaching  
Sessions 

10.00am -11.00 am 
Recreation Ground 

Steve Todd 01980 670934 
STODD@qinetiq.com  

Sun 
Netheravon  
Wanderers Foot-
ball Club (NWFC)  

Home matches 
10:30am Kick off 

Marc Williams 07500 785116  
email:  
sundayclub2019@yahoo.com  
Facebook: Netheravon  
Wanderers Football Club  

Contact Details: 

Booking Officer 01980 670501 
enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com 
www.enfordnewsletter.org 

 
Chairman   01980 670501 
Grounds Officer  01980 670210 
Maintenance Officer 01980 670526 
 

Private Parties 
Planning a children’s 

party?  

Celebrating a special  

birthday or anniversary?  

The hall is the perfect 
venue for weddings and 

parties! 

mailto:jackiebrown_2@gmx.de
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 VILLAGE COMMITTEES 

PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman  Richard Roberts    671055 
Vice Chairman Peter Cliffe-Roberts    671676 
Parish Clerk  Elizabeth Harrison    670034 
Councillors  Jane Young             670532 
   Anthony D’Arcy Irvine (Rep Tidworth Area 
   Board/Village Hall)    670501 
   Parochial Church Council)   670510 
   Bruce Waight     670113 
   Pat Holdway     671792 
   Mark Hiskett (PROW)    670955 
   Peter Cliffe-Roberts (Planning Committee) 671676 
    
 

VILLAGE HALL  

Chairman and   Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Booking Officer   (670501) 
Vice Chairman  Vacant 
PC Rep        A D’Arcy-Irvine 
Secretary   Vacant 
Camera Club            Jane Young 
Newsletter   Jacqui Elkins 
Property Officer      David Spencer 
Grounds Officer      Hamish Scott-Dalgleish 
Gardening Club  Rosemary Cox 
Short Mat Bowls  David Spencer 
Junior Football Club  Ollie Stagg 
Youth Club  
 
 

NETHERAVON SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  

 
 
Chair           Diane Christie-Rundle       
Vice Chair         Jane Young 
Secretary         Ann Houghton 
Treasurer         Roz Perry 
Advertising         Jeni Scott-Dalgleish  
Village Hall Rep     Jacqui Elkins 
Parish Council Rep    Jane Young 
Compiler:       Sue Cosgrove 
Committee Member   Gay Monk 
    
 
        

Church Wardens  Sue de Candole 
Treasurer             Tom Hunter 
Secretary             Tom Hunter 
Council Members: Mary Burdick 
            Anastasia Dubovic,  
   Fanny Middleton 

   Tim Edwards  
   Michael Whitaker  
 

Chairman of Governors Mr Richard March  
Head Teacher   Mrs Gillian Durrans  

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 
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 YOUR DIARY October 2019 (For regular Village Hall dates, see page 30) 

1st Tue SwanCraft 10am The Swan/Quiz Night 9pm The Swan  

2nd Wed 
Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/Short Mat Bowls 7:30pm V. Hall/ 
Darts' night 8:30pm The Swan 

3rd Thu 
Black box, Blue bin/Hub in the Pub 9:30am The Swan/ 
Camera Club V. Hall 8pm 

4th Fri Youth Club Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm/Yoga 6:30pm V. Hall 

5th Sat Youth football 10am V. Hall but see p30 

6th Sun Holy Communion, 9.30am Enford Church 

7th Mon 
Open day 9:30am Netheravon School/ 
Little Phoenix Toddlers, 9am, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon/ 
Netheravon Library 1pm-7pm/Bridge & Whist Phoenix Hall, N’avon 2pm 

8th Tue 
SwanCraft 10am The Swan/Parish Council Meeting 7:30pm V. Hall/Quiz 
Night 9pm The Swan  

9th Wed 
Alzheimer Carer Support 10:30am Tidworth/Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/
Short Mat Bowls 7:30pm V. Hall/Darts' night 8:30pm The Swan 

10th Thu 
Household Waste/Hub in the Pub 9:30am The Swan/ 
Gardening Club V. Hall 6:45pm 

11th Fri Youth Club Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm/Yoga 6:30pm V. Hall 

12th Sat Youth football 10am V. Hall but see p30 

13th Sun Team Service, Netheravon 10:30am  

14th Mon 
Little Phoenix Toddlers, 9am, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon/ 
Netheravon Library 1pm-7pm/Bridge & Whist Phoenix Hall, N’avon 2pm 

15th Tue SwanCraft 10am The Swan/Quiz Night 9pm The Swan  

16th Wed 
Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/Short Mat Bowls 7:30pm V. Hall/ 
Darts' night 8:30pm The Swan 

17th Thu Black box, Blue bin/Hub in the Pub 9:30am The Swan 

18th Fri Youth Club Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm/Yoga 6:30pm V. Hall 

19th Sat Youth football 10am V. Hall but see p30 

20th Sun Breakfast Church, 9:30am Enford Church 

21st Mon 
Little Phoenix Toddlers, 9am, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon/ 
Netheravon Library 1pm-7pm/Bridge & Whist Phoenix Hall, N’avon 2pm 

22nd Tue 
SwanCraft 10am The Swan/Open day 1:30am Netheravon School/ 
Film Club V. Hall 7pm for 7:30pm/Quiz Night 9pm The Swan  

23rd Wed 
Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/Short Mat Bowls 7:30pm V. Hall/ 
Darts' night 8:30pm The Swan 

24th Thu Household Waste/Hub in the Pub 9:30am The Swan 

25th Fri 
Mobile Library 3:40pm Water Lane/Youth Club Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 
6pm/Yoga 6:30pm V. Hall 

26th Sat 
Youth football 10am V. Hall but see p30/ 
Hallowe'en and Fireworks 7pm V. Hall 

27th Sun Evensong, 6pm Enford Church 

28th Mon 
Little Phoenix Toddlers, 9am, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon/ 
Netheravon Library 1pm-7pm/Bridge & Whist Phoenix Hall, N’avon 2pm 

29th Tue SwanCraft 10am The Swan/Quiz Night 9pm The Swan  

30th Wed 
Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/Short Mat Bowls 7:30pm V. Hall/Darts' night 
8:30pm The Swan 

31st Thu Black box, Blue bin/Hub in the Pub 9:30am The Swan 


